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August 13, 2014 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

On behalf of the staff at Kershaw Intermediate School and as the new principal, I am excited to welcome you and your 

student to the 2014-15 school year!  We are excited for the opportunities that await your child this year.  As partners 

in this process of educating kids, we share the responsibility for your children’s success and want you to know that we 

will do our very best to carry out these responsibilities – we know that you will do the same.  I hope you’ve enjoyed 

your summer break and that you are looking forward to a new year filled with many different types of opportunities 

to grow.   

 

1. Registration dates will be August 19th, 20th and 21st from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Please ensure that we have the 
most updated copy of your child’s immunization records.  School fees will continue to be the same as last year.  
We will assess a $25.00 fee for all 4th – 6th grade students.  This will cover the cost of all school supplies, 
materials, and activities.  We look forward to seeing you at registration. 

2. The first day of school will be Wednesday, August 27th!  
 Monday through Thursday school will begin at 8:10 a.m. and end at 2:50 p.m. 
 On Fridays, school will begin at 8:10 a.m. and end at 1:50 p.m. 
 A bell will ring each morning at 8:10 a.m. and school will begin at the 8:15 a.m. tardy bell.  Students 

arriving after the 8:15 a.m. tardy bell will be marked tardy.   
 If you are dropping your child off in the morning, please drop them off no earlier than 8:00 a.m.  If your 

student will be eating breakfast at the school, please drop them off no earlier than 7:45 a.m.   
3. Back-to-School Night is scheduled for Thursday, August 28th at 7:00 p.m. in the gym.  This will be your 

opportunity to meet your child’s teacher, see their classroom, hear about your child’s curriculum, class 
procedures and expectations, and volunteer opportunities.      

4. Your child’s bus driver should be giving each of you a phone call informing you when your child should be 
ready to be picked up in the mornings and at what time you can expect your child to be dropped off in the 
afternoons. 

 

We want to welcome and introduce new teachers and staff, along with informing you about teachers working in new 

positions:   

 Mrs. Christine Poulsen, 4th Grade; Mrs. Poulsen has worked as an educator in Fremont School District for 22 
years.  She has experience teaching 4th grade, Gifted & Talented, and has also worked as a high school librarian.  
She comes as a great addition to our staff. 

 Mrs. Susanna Folkman, 5th Grade; Mrs. Folkman recently graduated from BYU-I and will be a new teacher at 
Kershaw Intermediate School.  She came highly recommended from BYU-I and we look forward to getting to 
know her skills and talents in and out of the classroom.    

 Mr. Sterling Willford , Gifted & Talented; Mr. Willford has been a 5th grade teacher and will now be the district 
Gifted & Talented teacher.  We will be sharing him with Central Elementary School and Sugar-Salem Jr. High.  
Mr. Willford will do a great job in this position.    

 Mrs. Angie Owen, Librarian; Mrs. Owen has worked in Madison School District as an elementary Instructional 
Aide.  We look forward to getting to know her and seeing the new and exciting things that will be happening in 
the library.   

 Mrs. Lisa Marie Jensen, Title I Achievement Specialist; Mrs. Jensen is not a new face to the school.  She has 
worked as the PTO president and as a Title I paraprofessional and teacher.  She will work directly with at-risk 
students in reading and math, manage school assessment and data, while also coordinating intervention 
programs while working between both Kershaw Intermediate School and Central Elementary School.   



 
 Mrs. Teresa Codling, Special Ed. Teacher; Mrs. Codling has been a 4th grade teacher for 13 years, and now will 

be working in the Resource Room as the Special Education teacher.   She will be a great addition to the school 
and district’s special education department.  Many of us are already aware of her skills in working with a 
wide-range of students and student needs and we look forward to working with her in this capacity.   

 Mr. Byron Bolen, Music Teacher; He comes to us with music teaching experience and we anticipate great 
things from him and the music program.  He will work between Kershaw Intermediate School, SSJH, and SSHS.   

 

As you can see, we have made some changes in personnel and programs.  We have strengthened the school’s position 

to be able to reach more kids at their instructional level.  For example; (1) we have added two outstanding classroom 

teachers, (2) created a new Title I teaching position to focus our efforts on students who will need additional support 

in reading and math, (3) formed a Gifted & Talented position to meet the needs of students who pick up on concepts 

taught in the classroom relatively easy and require additional enrichment opportunities, and (4) Mrs. Codling has 

transferred into the Special Education classroom to provide our students with special needs the kind of individualized 

education that they will need to feel and be successful at Kershaw Intermediate School and in life.  I look forward to 

seeing the talents and skills that all of these teachers will share with their students as well as fellow teachers.  They 

are all great additions to an already fantastic staff.   

 

Mr. Neil Williams, Principal; I am very excited to be part of the Digger Community once again!  I grew up in Salem and 

went to school in the Sugar-Salem School District from kindergarten through graduation.  I have worked the last 15 

years in Fremont School District, the first 5 years as an English as a Second Language (ESL) teacher and the last 10 

years as a principal.  My wife is Sarah, and we have 5 boys; Seth (16), Jared (14), Mark (13), Tyler (7) and Riley (7).  

We currently live in Hibbard and enjoy spending time together playing, camping, and working (Sarah and I enjoy the 

working part – I am not sure I can speak for “the boys” on this matter!).   

 

When I first became a principal at Parker-Egin Elementary School ten years ago, my dad shared this story with me in a 

letter, “Mom and I had Tom Kershaw for our teacher and for our principal.  He played with us at recess.  He would 

complement us as we went back to class, on good catches, and good hits, and good runs.  He knew us and our families.  

And, most memorable, we all admired him for the way he became an advocate of the less gifted, the less talented.  He 

stood up for them.  He even had Jimmy ____ (easily the slowest and most socially disadvantaged kid in our class) over to 

his house and let him hold his new baby girl.  Jimmy would have died for Mr. Kershaw.  And because of his example, we all 

treated Jimmy better.”   

It is a privilege and honor to be the principal of the school that was named after Thomas D. Kershaw, the 7th grade 

teacher of my parents at Ammon Elementary School and the former superintendent of Sugar-Salem School District.  I 

want you to know that at the core of my educational philosophy is the fundamental principle that I am an advocate for 

kids, all kids, rings loud and clear.   

 

Let me encourage you to come in and visit our school when you have the opportunity.  Visit your child’s teacher.  

Become involved in classroom activities and in helping your child succeed.  Please don’t be a stranger to our campus, 

and contact me if you have any questions, concerns, or suggestions.   My door is always open. 

 

Again, welcome back and I look forward to seeing all of you, and to the aim of helping your child have a successful year 

at Kershaw Intermediate School.  I appreciate your trust and support, and along with the rest of the building staff will 

work to make Kershaw Intermediate School a safe, fun, and caring environment. 

 

Thank you, 

 

 

Mr. Williams, Principal 

Kershaw Intermediate School 


